
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT 
500 West Fourth Street 
Davenport, Iowa 52801-1106 
E-mail: planning@scottcountyiowa.com 
Office: (563) 326-8643 Fax: (563) 326-8257 

Timothy Huey 
Director 

To: Scott County Board of Supervisors 

From: TIF Review Committee 

Date: November 20, 2017

Re: Opportunity to Consult on proposed amendment of City of Walcott’s Urban 

Renewal Area Plan for a proposed TIF project. 

The City of Walcott has notified Scott County of an Opportunity to Consult on the proposed 

Amendment of its Urban Renewal Area Plan and the creation of a TIF project within the City’s 

URA. 

The TIF Review Committee will be reviewing the proposed information submitted by the City of 

Walcott.  The information received from the City is attached.  Staff has also included copies of 

the previous response letters the Board has sent to Walcott. 

In reviewing the information from the City they are proposing the following: 

Rebate up to $500,000 to I-80 Truck Stop as an economic development incentive for the 

expansion of the truck stop. 

The Board’s adopted principles for reviewing TIF incentives opposes such incentives when they 

are used for retail or service sector type businesses unless they are in a blighted area and need the 

payment to level the playing field due to extraordinary costs associated with that blighted area.  

It is staff's understanding such conditions do not exist in association with this project.  

The TIF Review Committee will prepare a draft letter for the Board to consider at the Committee 

of the Whole meeting. 
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May 5, 2015 
 
Mayor John Kostichek 
Walcott City Council Members 
Walcott City Hall 
128 West Lincoln, PO Box 247 
Walcott, IA  52773 
 
RE: City of Walcott’s proposed amendment to its Urban Renewal Area Plan in order to authorize the use of 

tax increment financing as an economic development incentive for a retail service business. 
 
Dear Mayor Kostichek: 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the City of Walcott’s most recent proposed amendment to 
its Urban Renewal Area Plan.  The Scott County Board of Supervisors has reviewed the information provided to 
our TIF Review Committee by your City Clerk Lisa Rickertsen.  The Board supports the use of Tax Increment 
Financing when it is used to remove blight and revitalize your Main Street.  It is the Board understands that a 
deteriorated building was demolished on the property and that the economic development payments are offered 
to offset some of the extraordinary cost associated with redeveloping this property. 
 
 The Board of Supervisors encourages the use of tax increment financing to be limited to redeveloping 
and revitalizing blighted areas with a history of declining property values or to attracting new or expanded 
commercial and industrial development.  The Board supports the use of tax increment financing as an incentive 
for the retention and creation of primary jobs.  The Board recommends that all tax increment financing projects 
be for the minimum dollar amount to make the commercial or industrial project feasible and be of the shortest 
possible duration. 
 
The Scott County Board of Supervisors appreciates the continuing spirit of cooperation with the City of Walcott 
on economic development projects and we look forward to working with you in the future. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Tom Sunderbruch, Chairman 
Scott County Board of Supervisors 
 
cc: City Clerk of Walcott 
 Dee F. Bruemmer, Scott County Administrator 
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